
GREETINGS FROM FENWICK ISLAND’S TOWN COUNCIL 

 Welcome to Fenwick Island! It is important to us that as a new neighbor you feel a sense 
of “belonging” as an involved part of our community. To keep informed about current activities 
and events in the area, please utilize the town’s website at https://fenwickisland.delaware.gov, 
Facebook @TownofFenwickisland and/or Instagram @fenwick_island_beach_patrol. Also, 
please sign up for CodeRED bulletins at https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-
US/BF1B2F004421.  

 Fenwick Island, incorporated in 1954, has its own Charter and Ordinances. Members of 
the Town Council are elected by residents and property owners of Fenwick Island. After each 
election cycle, the Town Council members select a President/Mayor, Secretary and Treasurer. To 
vote in Fenwick Island’s town elections, please register to vote at Town Hall or by completing a 
Voter Registration Form that can be found in this packet or on our website, 
fenwickisland.delaware.gov. Please remember, as a property owner in Fenwick Island you are 
eligible to vote in the town elections even if you are registered to vote elsewhere for national 
and/  or state elections. You now have a vote and voice in Fenwick too! 

 In addition to running the day-to-day operations of our town, Fenwick Island’s Town 
Council is currently focused on several priority topics such as mitigating bayside flooding, 
planning, code enforcement, dredging, beach re-nourishment and pedestrian safety. Town 
committees can also be found on our website. Even if you cannot volunteer to be on a 
committee, you can attend all meetings hosted by Town Council either by going to Town Hall or 
by participating via telephone conference and/ or zoom, with links advertised on the calendar 
posted on the website monthly.  

 If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact any of the current 
Council Members by calling the Town Hall at 302-539-3011 or by emailing the Council 
Members at the following addresses: 

Natalie Magdeburger, President/Mayor: nmagdeburger@fenwickisland-de.gov 
Jacque Napolitano, Secretary: jnapolitano@fenwickisland-de.gov 

William Rymer, Treasurer: wrymer@fenwickisland-de.gov 
Janice Bortner, Council Member: jbortner@fenwickisland-de.gov 

Richard Benn, Council Member: rbenn@fenwickisland-de.gov 
Ed Bishop, Council Member: ebishop@fenwickisland-de.gov 

Kurt Zanelotti, Council Member: kzanelotti@fenwickisland-de.gov 
 

 We love Fenwick Island and we are sure you will as well. So, welcome to the 
neighborhood and be sure to introduce yourself at the next Town Council Meeting! 

 

 Regards, 

 Natalie Magdeburger 
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